WORKS COMMITTEE

The MINUTES of the Works Committee held in the Boardroom, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Monday 17th November 2003 at 7.00p.m.
 

Present
Mr. T M Crookall (Chairman)

Mrs. C A Moughtin

Mrs. J C Scanes 

Mrs. P S Sweeney
 

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

Mr. W E Cain (Technical Officer)
MINUTES
03/306
The Minutes of the meeting held on 20th October 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.
 

ROAD TRAFFIC
03/307
The Town Clerk tabled a Road Closure 
ACT 1985

Order in respect of Mona Street which would be closed to vehicular traffic from 3rd November 2003 until 12th December 2003 to enable roof work to be undertaken on the Christian Street Chapel.  NOTED
 



A Draft Reserved Parking Place Order was tabled in respect of a parking place opposite the property numbered 46 Patrick Street, Peel.  The Committee had no objection to the proposed reservation of this parking space.
 

ROAD SAFETY
03/308
The Town Clerk read out a copy of a letter 
ALBANY ROAD/TYNWALD ROAD
he had received from a Mr. Robert Ryding of 5 Links Close, Peel addressed to the Department of Transport, Highway and Traffic Division dated 7th November 2003.  Mr. Ryding expressed concern at the pedestrian safety implications of the crossroads junction at Albany Road/Tynwald Road.  He in particular had concerns when his wife was walking his young daughter to and from Peel Clothworkers School and across what was the busiest junction in Peel.  Mr. Ryding suggested consideration of four options to address his concern namely
1) 1)      the installation of traffic lights incorporating a “green man” crossing signal, 
2) 2)      speed bumps together with pedestrian crossing, 
3) 3)      footbridge or tunnel,
4) 4)      provision of a school crossing patrol warden.
The letter was noted and it was AGREED to write a letter to the Road Safety Officer expressing the Committee’s support for some additional road safety measures at this junction.  It was AGREED to copy the letter to the Board of Education.
 

HABOUR JETTY
03/309
The Town Clerk indicated that he had been 
AND FOOTBRIDGE

advised by Captain Brew of the Department of Transport, Harbours Division that the contractor would commence work on the footbridge on the 1st December 2003.  NOTED
 



Reference was made to the recent pollution incident when raw sewage was inadvertently pumped into the harbour from the IRIS pump station by representatives of Charles Brand Limited.  The Town Clerk indicated that a response had been received from Captain Brew who had investigated the incident and felt that under the difficult circumstances and the urgency of the situation with which Charles Brand Limited were confronted the Department considered they acted reasonably and it would be inappropriate to take any further measures.  The Technical Officer provided the background to the incident and it was AGREED that a further letter expressing the Commissioners concerns be sent to the Department of Transport, Harbours Division.
 

DISABILITY ACCESS
03/310
The recent completion of the Disability
REPORT

Access Report was discussed on a preliminary basis and it was AGREED that it be deferred to the December Works Committee meeting for detailed consideration. 
 

PEEL HILL
03/311
The Chairman welcomed Mr. Williamson 
PATH RESTORATION

and Mr. Stafford of the Communications Division to the meeting to discuss the proposed method statement for the restoration of the Peel Hill track leading to the emergency communications building.  Mr. Williamson updated members on the current situation and indicated that he had received a response from the Director of Planning and a letter from Mrs. Hannan, MHK which disputed some of the statements within the initial report.  The Director of Planning had indicated that the restoration should proceed under a slightly different format in that the method statement should provide more information in relation to the photographs taken of the hill to the attached plan.  Mr. Williamson tabled a further final draft method statement which included amendments over the control of access.  This document would be forwarded to the Planning Division later that week.  It was anticipated that the necessary work with particular regard to the sowing of grass seed may take place next Spring dependent upon the winter weather conditions.  


The Chairman indicated that the final draft would be copied to all Board members for their consideration.  
 

REFUSE COLLECTION
03/312
The Town Clerk tabled a letter from Arbory Parish Commissioners together with a further letter that the Arbory Commissioners had sent to the Honourable Mrs. Crowe, MLC regarding responsibility for refuse collection.  NOTED
 



Discussion was given to an E-mail received from the Waste Management Unit at the Department regarding the Commissioners view over disposal of fluorescent light bulbs.  It was noted that all bulbs and tubes currently went to a landfill site and that the Department was looking into the collection and recycling of all types of light bulbs in the future.  A commercial premises in Peel had a number of fluorescent tubes that had been stored for possible re-cycling and the Waste Management Unit had enquired as to how the Commissioners approached this particular item of refuse.  It was noted that one local authority was currently storing used tubes rather than sending them to landfill.  The matter was discussed and it was confirmed that the Commissioners did not have sufficient storage facilities for used tubes/bulbs.
 

STREET LIGHTING
03/313
The Town Clerk tabled the proposal for the installation of one new public lighting column at Westlands, Peel.  The map indicated that the new light would be some 25 to 30 metres inside the Westlands Road from the junction of Albany Road and Mrs. Sweeney queried whether the correct location should be at the junction where there was a particular blackspot.  It was AGREED that the Town Clerk contact the Chairman of Westlands, Mrs. Costain for her views prior to referring the matter back to the Manx Electricity Authority to complete the necessary installation of the new column.
 



Arising therefrom reference was made to a number of lights that were currently faulty.  These included a light at West View, one at the Weatherglass Corner and four on the Quay.  There was also a light faulty in Michael Street and Mrs. Scanes referred to the removal of the light in Factory Lane consequent upon the building of the Mews Cottages.  Mr. Cain indicated that he would contact Mr. Bridson at the Manx Electricity Authority to investigate a new light at Factory Lane and it was AGREED that in respect of the faulty lights the Manx Electricity Authority would be contacted to repair them.  
 

ST. GERMANS
03/314
Reference was made to the blue parking sign 
CATHEDRAL – PARKING

at the entrance to the Commissioners Derby Road car park and it was noted that the sign could give the impression that parking was available within the Cathedral.  The Technical Officer indicated that the sign was on a pole tight against the Church wall and could not be turned any further.  Discussion ensued over the parking within the Church grounds and it was felt that the Church Authorities could take some steps to limit parking to Church users.
 



This part of the meeting ended at 8.05p.m. 
